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December 2020 Newsletter
DECEMBER 2020 REGULAR MEETING/CHRISTMAS 

PARTY IS SUSPENDED

Due to COVID-19 we will not be able to hold our annual Christmas party so

at the November 2020 Regular meeting the membership voted 

to suspend the December 2020 Regular meeting also.

The Glass display cabinets that the membership approved have come in and are set up in the lobby.

We are looking to see if any retirees or active members have any historical items related to Sheet Metal Workers Local Union # 83 and would like to donate them for display, it would be greatly appreciated.
PLEASE BE CAUTIOUS WHAT YOU POST ON SOCIAL MEDIA
Recently our office was notified of someone who made threatening comments on their FACEBOOK page.

The person who notified us stated that the person who made the threat, in their Facebook profile, listed themselves as a member of Sheet Metal Workers Local Union #83. We were sent copies of what was posted and we had to contact the local authorities.

From the Desk of Jon Barnes:
I hope everyone had a great Thanksgiving Holiday. Work is still pretty steady. There is going to be some work up North soon, or out in Utica. Let’s just hope we continue to get work locally. As always, if you get laid off or go back to work PLEASE let me know with a phone call or a text to 518-709-3691. I hope you all have a happy and safe Holiday Season.

 From Marketing Representative/Organizer Phil Stenglein:
As 2020 comes to a close, Local 83 remains strong. Thanks to our membership working through the pandemic, we will close out the year in good shape both financially and work wise. We have been able to add to our ranks through the apprenticeship, stripping, and organizing. We’ve added new contractors in 2020 as well, and although our job actions were mostly nonexistent because of COVID, we hope to ramp up in 2021 to secure or turn more work away from the nonunion, and toward our signatories and members. 

Also, Local 83 stepped up again this year, to volunteer for causes to help our community. Hopefully you saw the full page article in the fall SMART Journal from some of our activities. Just recently the members voted to donate $3,500 dollars to various food pantries. Another $1,500 will be donated to “Toys for Tots,” and our apprentices will be volunteering at their warehouse to separate and bag toys. Thank you to all of our journeypersons, apprentices and retirees for your involvement in our Union. You are what makes us strong. We hope you and your families have a safe and Happy Holiday Season.
PAL: For those members seeking a refund of the PAL contribution, please submit a written request to that effect to the Union office. This request must be received no later than December 31, 2020. The refund will be for contributions made for hours worked from November 2019 through October 2020.
EMERGENCY SASMI (ER SASMI) If you have been out of work for at least 8 weeks and have collected unemployment for 8 consecutive weeks you MAY be eligible for ER SASMI.  The deadline is 12/11/2020.  No exceptions.  Call Donna as soon as you see this and make arrangements to meet with her at the hall. 

From the desk of Larry Warzek, JATC Coordinator:

I hope everyone had a nice Thanksgiving and is staying safe and healthy.  We’re just about halfway through the 2nd term of our apprentice training which is now in-person. The students are doing a good job following the COVID-19 plan that’s been set in place. Apprentices keep up the good work! 

The 2 virtual welders have arrived along with the Trimble equipment and the Plasma CNC table is expected to be delivered December 3rd. The electrical work still needs to be done along with an exhaust system before it’s ready to go.

Just a reminder to all those who hold welding certifications, please check your welding cards the ITI issued to you to check when your certifications are due for renewal. You can print out the renewal form off the website under the Training and Education tab.  Be sure to then send them to me so I can make sure they are filled out correctly before they get forwarded on.

The JATC is still accepting resumes for:

· CAD/BIM detailing instructors. 

· We are also searching for someone with experience with the Trimble system that might be interested instructing our members when needed.  
You can email your resume to me at larryw@smartlu83.org  or call me @ 518-258-4176. 

The JATC wishes all our members a “Very Happy and Safe Holiday Season”
Our office continues to have limited access due to COVID-19. All members/visitors should call ahead if they need to conduct business at our facility. Masks are required and you will have to check in when you arrive. 

Holiday Hours: 
· Christmas Eve, Thursday, December 24, 2020 - Open from 7am -12 noon 

· Christmas Day, Friday, December 25, 2020 - CLOSED 

· New Year’s Eve, Thursday, December 31, 2020 - Open from 7am -12 noon

· New Year’s Day, Friday, January 1, 2021 - CLOSED 
Please make arrangements to have your dues paid by Thursday, December 31, 2020 by 12 noon. 

The Staff of Local #83 would like to wish all of our members and their families a very Merry Christmas and a safe and Happy New Year. 
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